
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING -
In the Sanctuary as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and Announcements - Louis Guenin

Introit - Yui Hanada
Act of Remembrance

Invocation - Louis Guenin
Hymn 159 Lift Up The Trumpet - NAH 159

Tithes & Off erings - Louis Guenin
Baby dedication: Iniyan Thomas - James Shepley

Children’s Story - Marlene Levy        
Hymn: The Lord In Zion Reigneth - NAH 228
Scripture Reading: 1 Corinthians 15: 51-57

- Matthew Herman
Family Prayer - David Burgess

Sermon: Remembering - James Shepley
Hymn: I Will Sing the Wonderous Story - NAH 420

Benediction - James Shepley
Meditation: Nimrod - Edward Elgar

Ensemble

This Saturday will be the Remembrance Day service, 
and as such, we are requesting that people are sitting 
in the main church by 10.58, in time for the 2 minutes 
silence which will take place from 11am, during which 
time the deacons will keep the doors shut.

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM

Sermon - Steven Moser
“Peace Be Still”

Welcome & Prayer - Bella Rajasekaran
Opening Hymn - NAH556 We plough the fi elds
Facilitator: Sheila Luz
Panel: Anna Papaioannou, Helia Shepley, Bella 
Rajasekaran, Bheki T Moyo, Susan Olipa Tembok, 
Adewale Ademuyiwa & Teachers: Yetunde Bright,  
John Dupuis, George Amoako-Atta

“Greater love has no one than this:
to lay down one’s life for one’s friends.”

John 15:13

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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CHRISTMAS CARDS
CHRISTMAS IS INCOMING! We all like to wish those 
in our Church community a Happy Christmas often 
by giving/sending cards to each other. Each year 
members give cards to each other or place them on the 
LA desk where they are often left until a kind member 
(e.g. Pat Walton) hand delivers them. Then there’s the 
challenge of what to do with the cards after Christmas 
has finished.

We have an idea to: Save you money and time; Be 
more environmentally friendly and reduce waste; and 
Raise funds to provide children with the basics of food, 
shelter and clean water.

This year, you will be able to:
1. Choose a card from a small range of Charity cards at 
church 2. Pay a nominal sum or more if you wish
3. Write a message to all church friends and family
4. Have your card displayed with others in in our 
Church/Centre to show others you’re thinking of them. 

Those who are part of our online congregation or 
unable to attend church can also participate by 
sending in your:
a. request and your card will be written for you
b. sending your donation to the church Treasury dept 
with ref: Christmas Card.

By writing a card you will be helping a child this 
Christmas, through the Advent with ADRA initiative, to 
have the basics of food, shelter and clean water in the 
places where there is conflict right now. 

Contact Alison Burgess: alison.burgess4@btinternet.
com or Audrey Balderstone: abalder-stone@btconnect.
com to for more information or to register your interest.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

DONATIONS ACCEPTED: The Pathfinder Bible 
Experience Team is starting to make fundraising 
efforts to attend the various test levels from Jan to 
April next year. We invite the congregation to support 
them with your donations into the church bank 
account with reference to PF-PBEdonation: Sort 
Code 600008 Account 49176714. You can also put it 
on an envelope clearly marked and give it during the 
offering. May God bless you richly. Thank you! 
 
PRAYER REQUESTS
- Linda Merchant who is awaiting Surgery.
- Douglas Farrant who is recovering from Surgery
- For the families who are struggling with inhumane 
conditions and bereavement due to conflicts in 
different parts of the world. 
- For Morgan Charles that his appointment for surgery 
would be sorted urgently.
- For all our senior members who are in Care Homes.
- Annalisa Molteni and her family as they mourn the 
death of their mother, wife and Grandmother.
- For all The Requests in the Prayer Box.

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
November 18 – J Liburd (Education Day)
November 25 – Pastor T Messenger)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL) 
November 18 – Pastor T Messenger
November 25 – Pastor J Shepley

WOMEN’S MINISTRY: Join us for an inspiring 
afternoon from 3-5pm. Our guest speaker will be Nyari 
Maphosa from Zimbabwe, a woman who loves to 
share the word of God. The title of her presentation 
is “As a Man Thinketh”. We look forward to seeing 
you. Not to be missed. Meeting ID - 7279659834 & 
Passcode - WMmeeting 

THE “FIRST AID / NURSING MOTHERS” ROOM 
facing the Armstrong Hall is now ready for use. The 
room can accommodate one individual at a time and 
all are asked to respect the privacy of users. The first 
aid team hold responsibility for maintaining the space. 
Any queries or concerns about use should be directed 
to the Centre Manager or a member of the CSMC.

40 DAYS OF PRAYERS starts on 21st November and 
Finishes on 30th/ December. We will read the book 5 
from Dennis Smit. December 30th we will be having 
Thanksgiving from 3pm to 5pm followed by a Dinner. 
The Prayer Ministry team would like to invite all the 
church members and visitors to join us.

NOVEMBER TEATIME CONCERT We invite you to 
our enchanting Teatime Concert on Sunday, the 26th 
of November, at 4 pm. This month, we are thrilled to 
welcome back the young and talented musicians from 
the PURCELL SCHOOL. Their delightful program 
promises to captivate your hearts with beloved 
melodies. We encourage you to seize this wonderful 
opportunity to invite your family and friends to join us 
for an afternoon of splendid music, followed by tea 
and delectable cakes. Admission is free, and a retiring 
offering will be collected to support the acquisition of 
a New Minibus.

JOIN THE CHOIR for Handel’s Messiah We warmly 
welcome all voices to join our choir. If you’re interested 
in singing with us, please send an email to concert.
spc@gmail.com or simply attend our rehearsals held 
every Friday at 7 pm


